

STATE OF MISSISSIPPI DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY DIVISION OF PUBLIC SAFETY PLANNING

PHIL BRYANT GOVERNOR ALBERT SANTA CRUZ COMMISSIONER

June 18, 2015

Mr. Karl M. Banks, President Madison County Board of Supervisors (Madison County Sheriff's Office) 2941 Highway 51 Canton, MS 39046

Dear President Banks:

On behalf of the Mississippi Office of Highway Safety (MOHS), I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for submitting a grant request for Fiscal Year 2016 Highway Safety funding. The Mississippi Office of Highway Safety received an extremely large volume of quality grant requests from law enforcement agencies, state agencies and non-profits throughout Mississippi.

Due to a large reduction in FY 2016 funding (MOHS has nearly half the amount of FY 2015 funding), we are not able to totally fund all grant requests. The following line items and amounts have been approved for your FY 2016 Mississippi Office of Highway Safety grant award:

Funding Source: 405D Alcohol/Drug Impaired Driving

Salaries: \$78,000.00 (overtime)

Travel: \$873.60 (STARS 2 people) \$400 (In State Travel Registration 2 people)

Total Grant Award: \$79,274.00

Please contact your Program Manager, Sedrick Montgomery at the following e-mail address smontgomery@dps.ms.gov by July 2, 2015 if you wish to receive the funds stated above or if you should have any additional questions. Failure to contact your Program Manager by July 2, 2015 will result in the reallocations of the above stated funds.

Thank you for your willingness to make the roads and highways safe for the citizens of Mississippi.

Regards,

Tenny N. Corn

Penny N. Corn, Director Mississippi Office of Highway Safety 601-977-3700